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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2020-621 

 

Introducer/Sponsor(s):  Council President at the request of the Jacksonville Ethics Commission 

 

Date of Introduction: October 13, 2020 

 

Committee(s) of Reference: R 

 

Date of Analysis: October 15, 2020 

 

Type of Action: Reappointment Confirmation; Ordinance Code Waiver 

 

Bill Summary: The bill confirms the reappointment of Carla Miller as the City’s Director of the Office 

of Ethics, Compliance and Oversight (ECO) for a term of 3 years ending December 6, 2023, and waives 

the requirement that the Director of ECO must be a registered Duval County voter. The bill authorizes 

the execution of an employment agreement between the City Ethics Commission and Ms. Miller for a 3-

year period. 

 

Background Information: The Office of Ethics, Compliance and Oversight was established in 

Ordinance 2011-197-E.  Ms. Carla Miller was appointed the City’s first Director of Ethics, Compliance 

and Oversight in December 2011. City Council confirmed her on March 13, 2012, with Resolution 

2012-10-A. The Jacksonville Ethics Commission unanimously passed a resolution re-appointing Ms. 

Miller for an additional 3-year term in 2014 and 2017. Ms. Miller is a resident of St. Johns County, 

which Council waives the Duval County resident requirement per Ordinance Code, Section 602.612.  

 

Policy Impact Area: Ethics, Compliance and Oversight Office operations 

 

Fiscal Impact: Annual salary 

 

Analyst: Mitchell 

 


